

The war of the Israeli left against the Jewish state

Following the defeats of the Arab armies that attacked Israel in 1948, 1967, and 1973, anti-Israel forces, led by [Great Britain](#) [1] and the [Soviet Union](#) [2], concluded that it was impossible to destroy the Jewish state militarily. They therefore chose a different tactic: strangling Israel under the guise of the so-called "peace process".

Britain assigned a key role in implementing this tactic to the [Socialist International](#) [3], which it controlled and which included the Israeli left-wing parties [Labor Party "Avoda"](#) and [Social Democratic Party "Meretz"](#). A special mission in this project was to be carried out by the leader of the Israeli left, [Shimon Peres](#), who in 1978 was elected vice-president of the Socialist International. [4]

Note: at the Oslo Conference in June 1962, the Socialist International made its position clear, stating that the ultimate goal of the International parties was a World Government, to be established through the UN. This position was supported by all socialist parties belonging to the International. [17]

The Soviet Union, for its part, focused its efforts on legitimizing the terrorist Palestine Liberation Organization and its leader Yasser Arafat, preparing the latter for the role of a full participant in future negotiations. [2]

The third link in this coalition was the Israeli left, which launched a campaign to transform public consciousness. They sought to convince Israeli citizens that peace was possible only through negotiations with terrorists and unilateral concessions.

It took the left two decades to raise a generation of Israelis who were educated in the spirit of pacifism and a willingness to make unilateral concessions. The left's rise to power in 1992 marked the beginning of the imposed on society "peace process" whose consequences Israel still feels today.

The creation of the terrorist Palestinian Authority

On September 13, 1993, representatives of the Israeli left and Yasser Arafat signed the [Oslo Accords](#) [5], a document that became a tragic turning point in the history of Israel. The [Norwegian Labour Party](#), one of the most anti-Israeli forces within the Socialist International, played a significant role in the preparation of these agreements.

Under the Oslo Accords, the left brought Yasser Arafat and his 50,000-strong army of terrorists from Tunisia to Israel, and created for him the Palestinian Authority as a prototype of a future Palestinian state.

Once in Israel, Arafat began doing what he did best: terror [6]. During the terrorist war known as the "Oslo War" [7], in the first five years after the signing of the accords, the number of Israelis killed by Arafat's terrorists exceeded the figures for the previous fifteen years. In total, in the fifteen years since the signing of the Oslo Accords, approximately 1,470 Israelis have been killed — which, in terms of population, is equivalent to approximately 33,000 deaths in Russia or 67,000 in the United States. [14-16]

For his services in undermining the security of the State of Israel, Shimon Peres was generously rewarded by forces hostile to the Jewish state:

- in 1994, together with Yasser Arafat, was awarded the Nobel Peace Prize;
- in 1999, he was elected Honorary President of the Socialist International; [9]
- in 2008, Queen Elizabeth II made Peres an Honorary Knight of the Grand Cross;
- in 2010, the Russian Foreign Ministry awarded him the title of Honorary Doctor of Moscow State Institute of International Relations;
- in 2012, he was awarded the title of Honorary Professor of the Russian Academy of Sciences;

- in 2012, US President Barack Obama awarded Peres the Medal of Freedom. [8a][8b]

The creation of a Hezbollah terrorist enclave on the northern border

Not content with waging a terrorist war, the Israeli left-wing government initiated a unilateral withdrawal of IDF troops from southern Lebanon in 2000 [10]. This move led to the formation of a Hezbollah terrorist enclave on the northern border. Its consequences included rocket attacks on northern Israel and two full-scale wars.

The creation of a Hamas terrorist enclave on the southern border

Having eliminated security on the northern border, the left turned its attention to the south. In 2005, the Israeli left-wing government withdrew troops and evacuated Jewish settlements from the Gaza Strip [11]. As a result, the Hamas terrorist organization emerged there, systematically shelling southern Israel. This policy culminated in the Hamas attack on Israel on October 7, 2023, in which 1,200 Israeli citizens were killed. [12]

Protecting Iran's Nuclear Program

For ten years (2010 to 2020), the Israeli left blocked Prime Minister Benjamin Netanyahu's efforts to neutralize the Iranian nuclear threat.

In 2010, Mossad Director Meir Dagan traveled to Washington to inform CIA Director Leon Panetta of Netanyahu's secret order to strike Iranian nuclear facilities. This act of treason went unpunished because the Israeli prosecution and judiciary are controlled by the left.

In 2011, the new head of Mossad, Tamir Pardo, and the Chief of the General Staff of the Israeli Army, Benny Gantz, refused to carry out Netanyahu's order to prepare a strike on Iran's nuclear infrastructure.

In 2015, IDF and Mossad leaders sought to undermine Netanyahu's credibility. They gave interviews criticizing his concerns about Iran's nuclear program and praising Obama's nuclear deal, which made Iran a threshold nuclear state.

In 2018, Tamir Pardo condemned Netanyahu for releasing the Iranian nuclear archive, even though it was the publication of these materials that prompted President Donald Trump to abandon the nuclear deal and launch a campaign of economic pressure on Iran, which forced the ayatollah regime to cut funding to its proxy forces.

In 2020, former IDF Chiefs of Staff Benny Gantz and Gabi Ashkenazi spoke out against Trump's peace plan, the Abraham Accords. After becoming Defense Minister, Gantz refused to support Netanyahu's plan, which would have significantly strengthened Israel's ability to strike Iranian nuclear facilities. [18]

Conclusion

The result of the "peacekeeping" activities of the left was a semi-ring of terror that engulfed the state of Israel. In the north is Hezbollah, in the south is Hamas, in the east is Fatah, underground cells of Hamas and Islamic Jihad. In terms of security, the country has regressed to a situation reminiscent of 1949.

The Israeli left's defense of the Iranian nuclear program has led to Iran becoming a threshold nuclear state by 2021, capable of producing five 10-kiloton nuclear warheads for ballistic missiles. [19][20]

Thus, the crimes of the Israeli left against the Jewish people did not end with their [collaboration with the Nazis](#) in the Holocaust. [13]

After suffering defeat in the 1977 elections, the Israeli left found itself in opposition for the first time after thirty years of uninterrupted rule. However, instead of learning their lessons, they returned to their pernicious tendency to ally with those who seek to wipe the Jewish people off the face of the earth. Whereas their partners had once been the Nazis, today they have become radical Muslims — enemies even more ruthless and cruel.

References

- [1] Igor Isaev, "Facts about Britain's anti-Israel activities" (July 29, 2025) <http://subjecthistory.livejournal.com/56840.html#8>
- [2] Igor Isaev, "Why was the Palestinian people not born?" (May 25, 2023) http://world.lib.ru/i/isaew_i/palpeople1.shtml
- [3] Igor Isaev, "The Socialist International as an Instrument of London" (November 17, 2025) <http://subjecthistory.livejournal.com/68093.html#5>
- [4] Office of the Prime Minister of Israel: Biography of Shimon Peres. <http://www.gov.il/en/pages/peres>
- [5] Wikipedia: Oslo Accords. http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Oslo_Accords
- [6] Wikipedia (Russian): [The PLO and Terror after the Oslo Accords](#).
- [7] The Jerusalem Post: Oslo is dead: A Palestinian state will never exist. (September 8, 2023) <http://www.jpost.com/opinion/article-758080>
- [8a] Wikipedia (English): Shimon Peres. [Awards and recognition](#).
- [8b] Wikipedia (Russian): Shimon Peres. [Awards and recognition](#).
- [9] Socialist International website: Shimon Peres 1923-2016. <http://www.socialistinternational.org/news-events/in-memoriam/shimon-peres-1923-2016-653/>
- [10] Ministry of Foreign Affairs of Israel: Israel's withdrawal from Southern Lebanon (2000). <http://www.gov.il/en/pages/israel-s-withdrawal-from-southern-lebanon>
- [11] Wikipedia: Israeli disengagement from the Gaza Strip. http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Israeli_disengagement_from_the_Gaza_Strip
- [12] Wikipedia: Hamas's attack on Israel on October 7, 2023. http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/October_7_attacks
- [13] Igor Isaev, "Britain, the Israeli Left and the Holocaust". Preface to the Ben Hecht's book "Perfidy", 1961. <http://subjecthistory.livejournal.com/53676.html>
- [14] Jewish Virtual Library: Comprehensive Listing of Terrorism Victims in Israel. <http://www.jewishvirtuallibrary.org/comprehensive-listing-of-terrorism-victims-in-israel>
 - Between the Oslo Accords (September 1993) and September 2000, approximately 300 Israelis were killed in terrorist attacks.
 - During the Al-Aqsa Intifada (September 2000 – December 2005), 1,100 Israelis were killed.
 - From 2006 to 2008, 77 Israelis were killed in terrorist attacks.
- [15] Wikipedia: Israeli Civilian casualties in the Second Intifada (2000-2005). http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Civilian_casualties_in_the_Second_Intifada
 - According to the International Institute for Counter-Terrorism, from September 2000 to 2005, 1,137 Israelis were killed in terrorist attacks.
- [16] Wikipedia: Palestinian political violence. [http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Palestinian_political_violence#Second_Intifada_\(2000%E2%80%932005\)](http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Palestinian_political_violence#Second_Intifada_(2000%E2%80%932005))
 - According to B'Tselem, more than 1,220 Israelis have been killed by Palestinians since the signing of the Oslo Accords in 1993 through July 2005.
- [17] Ioan Ratiu, "The Milner-Fabian Conspiracy", 2012. Chapter "The Fabian Conspiracy". Reference on "The World Today: The Socialist Perspective", Declaration of the Socialist International endorsed at the Council Conference held in Oslo on 2-4 June 1962 http://archive.org/details/tmfc_20240507
 - Declaration of the Socialist International endorsed at the Council Conference held in Oslo on 2 - 4 June, 1962. Chapter "Socialism and World Peace". Quote: "The ultimate objective of the parties of the Socialist International is nothing less than world government. As a first step towards it, they seek to strengthen the United Nations..."
- [18] Caroline Glick, "Israel's Rational and Irrational Policy Toward Iran" (August 31, 2022) <http://www.9tv.co.il/item/48927>
- [19] BBC: Israeli Intelligence Finds Iran's Secret Nuclear Archive (May 1, 2018) <http://www.bbc.com/russian/news-43954622>
- [20] Binyamin Netanyahu: Iran Lied about Nuclear Program and Made Plans to Revive It (April 30, 2018) <http://www.timesofisrael.com/pm-iran-lied-about-nuclear-plans-continued-to-expand-program-after-deal/>